05 June 2003 

Mr Graeme Innes

Deputy Disability Discrimination Commissioner

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission

GPO Box 1042

SYDNEY  NSW  1042

Dear Graeme

RE:  APPLICATION FOR EXEMPTION BY CAPITEQ LIMITED TRADING AS AIRNORTH REGIONAL

Thank you for providing me with details of the above application.

The NTS has, through legislation, been tasked with the provision of advice to the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission (HREOC) on applications for temporary exemption from the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport (the Standards).  This advice is to take account of the cross-jurisdictional implications emanating from applications.  

To ensure that the input from jurisdictions is available to assist the NTS in formulating its response, a network of jurisdictional contacts has been established throughout Australia to co-ordinate input to the NTS response from individual jurisdictions.

The Airnorth exemption application has been provided to each contact person however,  the NTS only received comments from Victoria within the timeframe necessary for this response.

As a result, the NTS has formulated the following response on the merits of the application for temporary exemption from the Standards.

.../2

- 2 -

In determining its position on the matter, the NTS notes the following points from the application:

· Airnorth is seeking uniform procedures across its fleet allowing flexibility in its aircraft scheduling;

· Modification of aircraft represent a prohibitive cost;

· Replacement aircraft that comply with the Standards will not be available in the foreseeable future;

· Airnorth seeks to comply with relevant occupational health and safety laws;

· Direct assistance will be provided where appropriate by trained staff;

· Significant discounts are available for passenger ‘assistants’;

· Airnorth seeks to introduce a classification system for passengers with assistance requirements;

· Airnorth proposes procedures regarding medical certification.
The NTS is of the view that Airnorth has carefully considered the available options and seeks to introduce some practical arrangements for dealing with the issues.

The availability of the passenger category schedule (Annex A) and special needs information form (Annex B) will provide certainty to Airnorth and its passengers about the level of assistance to be provided.

It is suggested that Airnorth consult with national representative bodies for people with a disability to determine the appropriateness of the passenger categories outlined in Annex A and also consider privacy issues associated with the special needs information form.

The NTS is satisfied that Airnorth has applied its best endeavours for meeting the needs of its passengers, its staff and the organisation and the NTS supports the application for temporary exemption.

Yours sincerely

Paul R Blake

Executive Director

